

## ROCKRIDGE CUSD #300

Perry Miller, Superintendent Jaymie Lum, District Financial Manager Dawn Finley, District Office Secretary www.rr300.org 14110 – 134<sup>th</sup> Avenue West Taylor Ridge, IL 61284 Phone: 309-793-8001 Fax: 309-795-1719

September 18, 2019

Dear Parents and/or Guardians,

I'm writing to follow-up on the gas leak that occurred this morning at Andalusia Elementary School. The gas line outside of the school was severed at approximately 9:30 a.m. this morning. The staff at Andalusia Elementary immediately evacuated the building to the baseball field north of the school. Students were then walked to Lyons Park approximately three blocks from the school and were transported by bus to the North gym in the Jr/Sr High School. Parents and family members picked up and signed students out at this location.

The gas lines were properly shut off and deemed safe by the Andalusia Fire Department for re-entry at approximately 12:30 p.m. School will be in session at Andalusia Elementary tomorrow, September 19, 2019. The evacuation process went smoothly, and it could not have been accomplished without the help and support of our community and families.

We would like to thank all of the staff, first responders, parents and families for their quick response and care for our children during the evacuation. We are truly blessed to live and work in a school community that support our efforts.

With Gratitude,

Perry Miller

Superintendent of Schools.